
Thank you for your interest in the Bachelor of Science in Clinical Laboratory Science at National 
University. For applicants that intend to practice and/or wish to be licensed as a Clinical Laboratory 
Scientist in the state of California, please be aware of the following: 
 
The California Department of Health establishes the requirements for licensed Clinical Laboratory 
Scientists. The requirements for the license are set forth at the California Department of Public Health’s 
website: https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/OSPHLD/LFS/Pages/CLS.aspx  
 

Currently, the National University Bachelor of Science in Clinical Laboratory Science degree is only 
intended to assist applicants in satisfying the academic requirements set by the California 
Department of Public Health. The degree is not intended to and does not include any post-
baccalaureate training or work experience required for state licensure. Requirements for post-
baccalaureate training can be found here: 
https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/OSPHLD/LFS/Pages/CLS-Trainee.aspx. 

Moreover, applicants for state licensure must pass the state of California’s licensure examination.  
 

By acknowledging this disclosure, I agree that I have reviewed this disclosure, understand the National 
University Bachelor of Science in Clinical Laboratory Science degree is only intended to assist applicants 
in satisfying the academic requirements for licensure as a Clinical Laboratory Scientist in the state of 
California, and that I am fully responsible for meeting any other requirements, including post-
baccalaureate training or work experience, and testing.  


